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Louisiana Tourism Development Commission and 

Louisiana Tourism Promotion District 

Board of Directors Joint Meetings

August 22, 2017

Sheraton New Orleans,

New Orleans, LA  70130

In Attendance:

LTPD

Marion Fox

Ralph Ney

Mark Romig

Randy Barrios
LTDC

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser

Janice DeLerno, Bed and Breakfast Assn.

Allison Clarke, (Designee) Sec. of State’s Office

Alana Cooper, Chairperson

Brandy Evans, At Large

Linda Curtis Sparks, Historic Preservation

David Floyd, LA Assn. of Museums

Paul Arrigo, At Large

Ben Berthelot, At Large

Celeste Gomez, At Large

Mike Vira

Anna Tusa

Mark Bernard

Shelley Johnson

William Langkopp

Alana Cooper, Chairperson of the LTDC Commission called the meeting to order of the LTDC and LTPD at 3:10 p.m.

Marion Fox of the LTPD made a motioned to adopt the agenda and was seconded by Mark Romig. Motion passed unanimously.  

Alana Cooper with the LTDC opened the floor for any public comments. There being no public comments it was closed.  

A quorum was present for the LTDC commission and the LTPD. Shelley Johnson with LTDC motioned to accept the LTDC minutes, seconded by Linda Curtis Sparks. Ralph Ney with LTPD motioned to accept the minutes and Marion Fox seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser

The Lt. Governor thanked everyone for attending and serving.  He mentioned that two state parks made money for the first time this year and hopefully next year to do the same.  The new Louisiana Culture, Recreation Foundation will enable us to use our state parks to raise money for culture, recreation and tourism with new facilities and activities in our state parks.  We will raise this money with private and public partnerships.  He recently eliminated 21 positions in the LA Office of State Museums.  We will use the staff in Baton Rouge in the Office of Tourism to do those jobs and save a tremendous amount of money. We are moving the Welcome Center in New Orleans to the gift shop next door and rent out the unoccupied space to bring in additional dollars for the Office of State Museums and take care of some of their shortfalls.  We are doing things differently and hope that the departments will be able to stand on their own and not rely on tourism budget.
The Lt. Governor thanked Kyle Edmiston and gave him the credit for creating all the new jobs that will help all of the areas of the state both on the internet and group tours and have a good handle on getting people moving around the state.  Also, he thanked him for partnering with the Louisiana Seafood Board and allowing us to get more bang for our buck.  
Kyle Edmiston – Assistant Secretary - Tourism

Thanked everyone for being at the joint commission meeting and attending the Lt. Governor’s Summit.   He thanked the Lt. Governor for his leadership and getting Tourism the maximum amount of money we can get as an industry.  The advocacy groups in the last legislative session was very difficult, but successful. We will have to work diligently and resilient in our message to keep our funds.  Year to date our numbers in tourism are running flat, which is not bad, but would like to see those numbers improve by increasing our digital efforts in the fall.  The office has become very efficient at profiling our visitor and can really target these visitors.  The Office of Tourism added four key positions.  Association & Convention position, Group Sales position, Consumer & Sports driven position and International Marketing position to expand our international marketing.  We are introducing a new brand in the fall to look forward to.  Kyle invited everyone to the Lt. Governor’s lunch on Thursday to hear all of the new ideas we will be working on.  
Bill Langkopp asked if the advertising and marketing budget had been approved.  The Lt. Governor mentioned that he has the budget and mentioned that he could send it out to the partners and asked them to send any questions or concerns they might have with the budget.  
Historical Markers

Alana Cooper referred to the list of 16 markers the members had received to be approved.  Greg Reggio mentioned that he had issues with two of the markers.  AZ Young needs a matter of consistency for the title verses the type of site.   A living person is listed on the Greater Ebenezer Baptist Church marker and the person needs to be stricken from the request.  A motion was made by Greg Reggio to recommend that the corrections on the two markers be made and approve all sixteen of the markers once the corrections were made.  Mark Bernard seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   The necessary corrections to the criteria of those two markers will be made by Lynne Coxwell with the Historical Markers. 
Other Business

Jill Kidder welcomed everyone to the Lt. Governor’s Summit and made mention that we would have a partner showcase for breakfast on Wednesday and lunch with the Lt. Governor on Thursday.  
Mark Romig thanked Kim Priez and her team and Jill Kidder and her staff with LTPA for the wonderful job they have done putting the Lt. Governor’s Summit together.

Alana Cooper asked the LTDC to send in a recommendation to her for a member to represent and serve on the Louisiana State Arts Council.  The Governor’s office will pick one person from the recommended list the LTDC submits.  Please include a resume or curriculum vitae and a mailing address, phone number, and e-mail address of your recommendation. 
Alana encouraged everyone to talk to their legislators every opportunity they get to promote tourism. 
Greg Reggio mentioned that the Louisiana Restaurant Association is having an event honoring some chefs in the industry from all over the state.  Three honorary chefs inducted into the Hall of Fame are Don Weems, Warren LeRuth and Ms. Leah Chase. The event will take place on September 7, 2017 at Arnaud’s Restaurant in New Orleans, LA.  He asked all to try to attend.  

Adjournment

There being no other business Marion Fox made a motion to close the meeting and it was seconded by Linda Curtis Sparks. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 3:53 p.m.
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